ILEARN Testing Information

Dear Parent/Guardian,

It is time for ILEARN testing for 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders. ILEARN testing will run from April 22 - May 17, 2019. Your child's teacher will soon be sharing their specific testing dates during the testing window. All testing will take place between 8:00 AM and 1:30 PM. These assessments will be online. All students will take two math and two language arts tests. Students in grade four will take two science tests and fifth grade students will take a social studies test.

Students will be prepared for the testing because we have been practicing the skills and the testing format on AIRWays and other resources. The Indiana Department of Education provides online practice and the teachers have been administering them and reviewing the format and skills with the students. You can also access more information at https://www.doe.in.gov/assessment/ilearn-families

We encourage you to review the following tips with your child to ensure that they are at their best to give the ILEARN assessments their finest effort. It is very important that students are getting a good night's sleep, eating breakfast, and are mentally prepared for test taking. Attendance is also critical! Testing will start in the morning so it is very important that students are here on time. It is best for children to take the test with classmates as scheduled. If at all possible, you are encouraged to schedule any necessary appointments after school. There is a very limited amount of time awarded to us for make-ups, so outstanding attendance is key! If your child is absent for a majority of the ILEARN and is unable to make-up missed tests in the allotted time frame, then they may not receive a score in the particular subject area.

Thank you for all of your help and support!

Keely Twibell

How can you help your child prepare for ILEARN?

- 1. Smart watches are NOT allowed in testing classrooms. Please encourage your child to leave their smart watches home on the days that they will be taking ILEARN.
- 2. Make sure your child gets plenty of sleep, eats a good breakfast every day, and has an outlet for their energy during test days.
- 3. Encourage your child to review what has been taught at school and to ask questions if things are unclear.
- 4. Remind your child to listen carefully to the instructions from the teacher and to read the directions and each question carefully.
- / 5. Encourage your child to do their best.